


 

 

We are pleased to bring to you this annual update on Cal State East Bay Nursing! Hope this finds 
you all doing well and engaged in what you love. 

 

This past nine months has found us facing unprecedented challenges with the arrival of the COVID
-
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al State East Bay Nursing congratulates 4th semester 

nursing student and Concord EBSNA Board member, 

Tenzin Sharzur. She recently attended the California 

Nursing Students Association (CNSA) Annual Conven-

tion in October and, based on her qualifications, cam-

paign speech, and recommendations from faculty, was 

elected as the Board of Directors Secretary and Treasurer. “I’ve learned how 

bright and compassionate nursing students are and I want to represent un-

derrepresented students, to raise up their voices.” Tenzin also situated her desire 

to affect change within the current times of the COVID pandemic. “It’s been a 

rough year and as a daughter of a frontline health worker, I want to be a listen-

ing ear and support system.” Tenzin expressed gratitude to her cohort and facul-

ty, as well as to CSUEB nursing alumnus Kyle Navarro, who served as CNSA 

President and who encouraged Tenzin to consider this leadership opportunity. 

Tenzin is interested in one day working in the ICU as well as pursuing a career 

in global health. Although disappointed that the medical mission to Panama, led 

by Dr. Durham, was canceled this year, Tenzin has learned about medical mis-



 

 

 

 Dismantling Racism 
REPORT  BY  CLAIRE  VALDERAMA  W





 

 

 

CSUEB Nursing Students Assist with COVID Response 
REPORT  BY  SAHAR  NOUREDINI , PHD, RN, CNS 



 

 

 

 

Students at COVID testing site summer 2020. Photograph by Lori Bachand 
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Dr. Susan Forsyth is thrilled to join the faculty at Cal State East Bay as a tenure-track assistant 

professor in maternity!  A local, Dr. Forsyth grew up in the Kelly Hill area of Hayward, went to 

Fairview Elementary, Bret Harte Middle School and graduated from Hayward High. She spent the 

majority of her staff nurse career at Kaiser Hayward, working in labor and delivery.  Dr. Forsyth 

has a B.A in history from Mills College in Oakland (1989), a BSN from the University of San 

Francisco (1993) and a MS (2010) and PhD (2016) in nursing from the University of California, 

San Francisco. Prior to coming to CSUEB, she taught for six years at Samuel Merritt University, 

teaching reproductive health, research and clinical internship.  Dr. Forsyth is passionate about 

bringing health equity, social and environmental justice into the classroom, and creating learning 

spaces where success is the norm and students feel safe and heard. Her primary research focuses 

on tobacco control as a social justice issue. Worldwide, tobacco use is still the biggest cause of 
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Virtual 5th Annual Breakthrough to Nursing Conference 2020 
REPORT  BY  EVELYN  CORADO , EBSNA HAYWARD  BTN DIRECTOR 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

CSUEB Nursing Class of Fall 2020 Pinning Ceremony 
REPORT  



 

 

 


